Minutes of a meeting of Lamphey Community Council

held on 25 May 2018.
Present.
Ms Vince (Chair), Mrs Hodgson, Mr Parfitt, Mr Ridout, Mr Skeels and Mr Tunstall.
In Attendance.
Mr Lewis

Clerk/Treasurer.
Apologies.
An apology for absence was received from Mr Vince (Away on business).

Mrs Hodgson  has purchased a picture to be presented to Mr White and is having it framed.
Declaration of
No declaration of interest was made.
Interest. 
 
.

Minutes.
The minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 23 April 2018 and the Planning Meeting held on 8 May 2018 had been circulated to members. 

Resolved.  These minutes be signed as a correct record of the proceedings.


1. Reports from Representatives on outside bodies.  Mr Parfitt reported that a recent FESCA meeting was attended by dog walkers. Mr Tunsrall stated that this meeting went well and some new Members were appointed to the Committee. Mr Ridout gave a report on a recent OVW meeting. 

2. Review of Highway safety in the 3 Villages.  The chair reported that a meeting  had recently taken place in Lamphey with PCC. Amongst the items discussed 

were School parking at Cleggar Park, provision of bollards and a ramp in front of the School. The problem of speeding in Hodgeston Village was also discussed.
Resolved.  A list of problems be sent to Mrs Hodgson to take up with PCC and a copy be provided to the Chair.
3. Bursary Update. An email has been received from Holly McNamara stating that she is now doing STLS level 3 and not level 2 at a cost of £1K and not £750 as agreed. A letter has been received from Mr Steve Jones stating that he has been booked on the ADR Driver training for next month. Invoices for £375 and £225 respectively have been received. The next bursary letters have been printed and will be delivered shortly.
Resolved.  It was agreed to increase the bursary for Holly McNamara to £500 and the 2 invoices be sent to Sinead Henehan for payment. 
4. Feedback from training sessions and workshops and other meetings attended by Councillors since our last meeting. There were no training sessions or meetings attended by Members since the April 2018 monthly meeting.
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5. 2nd homes in the area.  This matter was discussed including using this money for a security company to patrol Freshwater East.

Resolved.  To gather more information and PCNPA be asked for their comments.

6 General Data Protection Regulation. This matter was discussed.

Resolved.  This document be adopted.

7. Summer 2018 fundraising/community engagement event. Mr Skeels stated that this matter is in hand.

8. Recommendations/information from the May Freshwater East Joint Liaison Advisory Committee meeting:

A) Jet skis too close to bay.
B) Water testing of stream.
C) Benches on Trewent Hill in need of repairs.

D) To appoint an additional resident to the committee.

Resolved.  These matters be discussed at the June 2018 meeting.

9. To receive updates on resolutions in the Minutes of the February 2018 Council Meeting that are not agenda items in their own right on this agenda:

A: Mains water supply in FWE. A reply is still awaited from DCWW on this matter,

B: Traffic calming in FWE  Mrs Hodgson stated that this could now form part of the highway review of the 3 villages.
10. Replies outstanding:

1) Road in front of Lamphey School. A reply has been received from PCC stating that the footbridge will be cleaned on a more regular basis.

11. HMRC re PAYE .  The Clerk reported that Harris Bassett are now dealing with this matter on a monthly basis.

12. Update on S106 funding for Play area and Village Hall.  Mr Skeels stated that Sinead had informed us that there would be a shortfall in funding if the roundabout and fencing were installed. The rounabout including installation would cost approximately £10K.
13. Community and Town Council’s review. No further information has been

 received.
14. Lamphey Notice Boards. The notice board is still waiting to be installed.
15. PCC Local Development Plan including Candidate Sites. No further information has been received. The letter to Mr Guy Thomas had been sent to the wrong address
Resolved.  A letter be sent to Mr Guy Thomas.
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16. PCNPA Deposit Local Development Plan. No comments were received from Members.

17. Lamphey Church Hall. An email has been received from Lamphey Church asking for the support of the Community Council for their application for grants.
Resolved.  It was agreed to support their application and the Chair complete the necessary paperwork.

18.  Planed Action Plan. Mr Ridout reported that the final meeting with Planed would be held on 20 June 2018 and the action plan would then be drawn up and 

published.

19. Dog walking in Lamphey Mr Ridout asked if dogs were allowed tp be walked on any part of Recreation Ground to which Mr Skeels stated none.

20. Hywel Dda NHS changes.   Meetings regarding proposals for changes in Carmarthenshire, Ceredigion and Pembrokeshire are taking place during May 2018.
21,Annual Audit for year ended 31 March 2018. . The Accounting Statement (Parts 1 and 2) were discussed and the relevant sections signed by the Chairman and Treasurer.
22. Workplace Pension. A letter has been received from the Pensions Regulator regarding starting a pension scheme. The Clerk has advised them that since no employee earns more than £833 per month then enrolment is not necessary.
23. Cliff crumbling at Freshwater East. A copy of a reply to FESCA was read to the meeting. Concerns were expressed about the legality of the Risk Assessment as the severity was high.
24. Vehicles on Freshwater East beach. Voluntary wardens inform people that they cannot park on the beach and motorists should observe the slipway signage.

25. External Audit.  All the books were given to Mr Tunstall so that TracyTunstall could complete the Audit. 
26. Salary increase for Clerks.   The Clerk informed Members that NALC has advised of a national salary award from 1 April 2018 increasing the hourly rate from £10.739 to £10.953 (A 2% increase), 
27. Paul Sartori – We need volunteers. A letter and posters asking for volunteers have been received.

28. Clerks and Councils Direct May 2018 publication. A copy has been received.

29, Vacancies for Councillors. No applications to hold an election have been received by PCC so the 2 vacancies will now be advertised to be filled by co-option.






Page 801.
30. Port of Milford Haven – Annual Report and Financial Statement 2017. A copy has been received.

31. Planning Applications. 

A) Demolish existing dwelling & erect a replacement dwelling Thackagate, Freshwater East – NP/18/0099/FUL. – Planning permission has been granted.
B)  Provision of replacement flat roof to pitched roof including cladding 32, Trewent Park, Freshwater NP/18/0174/FUL. – Planning permission has been granted.
C) Replacement of existing car port with two storey oak frame garage Woodside, Trewent Hill, Freshwater East – NP/18/0289/FUL.

Resolved.  No objection be made.
32. To receive updates on resolutions in the Minutes of the April 2018 Council Meeting that are not agenda items in their own right on this agenda:

12: Vandalism on the burrows. An email has been received from Dyfed-Powys Police stating that the area is patrolled on a regular basis and any particular issues could be sent to them via email or 101.
18:Lamphey school inspection – A letter was sent to Lamphey School congratulating them on an excellent Estyn inspection.
21: Policies for LCC. Mr Tunstall stated that he would deal with this matter.
33. Items for the next Agenda.  There were no items for the next Agenda..
34. The next meeting of Lamphey Community Council will be held on Monday 25 June 2018 at 7PM in Lamphey Village Hall.  



The meeting ended at 9.35PM.
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